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The mission of the Holy Spirit is to bring everyone to Christ. 

The Spirit prepares everyone and invites them to Christ. With 

the gift of Christ's risen life, the Spirit unites all believers to 

Christ and places them in communion with the Father. Since 

the Spirit unites all in Christ, the Spirit builds up the Church 

Christ found on earth. 

The Church shares in the mission of the Spirit and reveals the 

work of the Spirit. As the Church evangelizes, it shares in the 

Spirit's work. As the Church prays to and worships God in 

sacrament, it shows the world the work of the Spirit. In this 

sense, the Church becomes a co-worker and an instrument of 

the Spirit. As long as we, members of the Church, show our love 

for God in sincere prayer and show our love for neighbour in 

acts of kindness, we demonstrate our life in the Spirit.  
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Diocesan Pew News 
 

 

THE NEW LECTIONARY 

UPDATE 

Publication for use will be 

Advent 2024 and it is planned 

that there will be four volumes. 

A new Book of the Gospels will 

also be available around the 

same time. The new edition of 

the Lectionary will replace 

previous editions of the 

Lectionary, those based on the 

Jerusalem Bible and the 

Revised Standard Version. 
 

New Apostolic Nuncio 

to Great Britain 

It is with joy that we learn the 

news, that His Holiness Pope 

Francis has appointed His 

Excellency Archbishop Miguel 

Maury Buendía as Apostolic 

Nuncio to Great Britain. 
 

Diocesan Pilgrimages 

for further details about any of 

the events given below contact 

Joe Hopkins, Diocesan Director 

of Adult Formation for Mission: 
joe.hopkins@dioceseofnottingham.uk 

 

Walsingham Pilgrimage 

Saturday 17th June, 12.00 noon 

Rodsley Pilgrimage  

Sunday 25th June, 3.00pm 

Padley Pilgrimage  

Sunday 9th July, 3.00pm 

Lourdes Pilgrimage  

Saturday 15th - Thur 20th July 

World Youth Day  

Tues 1st - Sunday 6th August 
 

 

Adoration and Social 

especially for LGBT 

people and families 
 

A time of Adoration of the 

Blessed Sacrament, including 

the opportunity for Confession, 

and then some socialising 

with light refreshments, 

especially for those who are 

LGBT people in our Diocese, for 

their families and friends, and 

for local parishioners, will be 

held on  

Friday 19th May at 7.00pm, 

in the church of  

Our Lady and Saint Patrick 

in the Meadows, Nottingham 

(NG2 1JQ)  

All are very welcome. 
 

 

Catholic Marriage Care 

www.marriagecare.org.uk 

Sixth Sunday in Eastertide 
 

Year A - Cycle I - Eucharistic Prayer: I - Psalter: II 

Safeguarding Sunday 2023 

 
 

Saturday 13th May - Our Lady of Fatima   

10:00 - 10:30am - Hassop - Childrens First Confessions 

10:30 - 11:30am - Hassop - Confessions   

 12:30 - 1:30pm   - Matlock - Baptisms 

4:30pm - Matlock - Rosary - Joyful Mysteries 

5:00pm - Matlock - Mass - Megan Swanwick RIP (Family)   

                                              Marie Dorbin RIP (Caldicott & McCluskey fam) 

Sunday 14th May - Sixth Sunday in Eastertide 

9:00am - Hassop - Mass - Welfare Anna & Paul Thompson   
11:00 - Matlock - Mass - Welfare Matthia Lambert on St’s Day 

                                        Welfare of Joyce Copland (Dorothy Kirk)                                                            
 

Monday 15th May - Weekday of Eastertide   

No Mass/No Service (Fr Robbie’s Time Off) 
 

Tuesday 16th May - Weekday of Eastertide   

No Mass/No Service (Fr Robbie’s Time Off) 
 

Wednesday 17th May - Weekday of Eastertide 

1.00pm - Hassop - Requiem Mass for Gordon Charge RIP                                        

                                      followed by Hassop Cemetery  

Thursday 18th May - The Ascension of the Lord (Solemnity)   

  9.30am - Matlock - Rosary - Mysteries of Light 

10.00am - Matlock - Mass - Sick & Housebound                                      

12.00pm - Hassop - Mass - Pat Savage RIP (Catenians)                                        

Friday 19th May - Weekday of Eastertide   

  9:00am - Matlock - ‘Meet Fr Robbie’ by appointment 

  5.30pm - Matlock - Rosary - Sorrowful Mysteries  

  6.00pm - Matlock - Mass - Those Struggling 

Saturday 20th May - Weekday of Eastertide    

10:30 - 11:30am - Matlock - Confessions   

 12:30 - 1:30pm   - Matlock - Baptisms 

4:30pm - Matlock - Rosary - Joyful Mysteries 

5:00pm - Matlock - Mass - Peter Strelley RIP (Catenians)   

Sunday 21st May - Seventh Sunday in Eastertide 

9:00am - Hassop - Mass - Gordon Charge RIP (Catenians)    

11:00 - Matlock - Mass - Welfare of Bridie Joyce (Pat Gallon)   

                        Florence (nee Johnson) & Robert Barker RIP     

Wedding Anniversary Married at St Joseph’s  

                                                         20th May 1944 (Whole Family) 
 

My sincere apologies - Last week I read out the wrong intention at 

the Saturday Vigil Mass. I have repeated the intention this Saturday 

for Marie Dorbin RIP (Caldicott & McCluskey families)                           Fr Robbie  
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Safeguarding Representative 
Anthony Howlings  

Anthony.HowlingsPSR@dioceseofn
ottingham.uk 

 

‘As a Christian Family,  

we will meet and celebrate 

the Holy Eucharist on the first 

day of the week.  We will care 

for and support each other. 

We will strive to be good 

examples of our Christian 

faith and show our 

commitment to that faith in 

our daily lives. In love we will 

support and participate 

with other Christian Churches 

in and around Bakewell.’ 

 
Make a donation to Hassop  

 

 
 

Subscribe to the Joint Newsletter 
 

                         
 
 

 
 
 

Thank you for such a beautiful Mass 
and Coronation Celebration 

Hassop & Bakewell - News for the Pews 
 
 

SAFEGUARDING SUNDAY - This Sunday is Safeguarding Sunday. It 

is a reminder for us all to reflect on the importance of safeguarding and 

to take care to look out for each other. There are some changes to the way 

in which the Diocese want us to manage the process. All volunteers, 

whether having contact with children and vulnerable adults or not (i.e. 

DBS and non-DBS roles) will need to be formally recorded in the Parish 

Hub. This will require some paperwork, which will follow in due course. 

Some documents will be placed at the back of the church (notably the 

Parish Safeguarding Handbook) as a resource for anybody who would 

like to find out more about Safeguarding, such as available training. 
 

Gordon Charge RIP - It is with sadness that we announce the passing 

of Gordon who died on 24th April. His Requiem Mass will take place this 

coming week at All Saints Church, Hassop on Wednesday 17th May 

at 1pm, followed by burial at Hassop Cemetery. Please keep all the 

family in your thoughts and prayers. May he rest in peace.                                               
 

Sick and Housebound - Thoughts and prayers for: Marie Hopkinson, 

Pat Erskine-Murray, Maria Hutchinson, Peter Peel, Annalise & Shirley 

Plant, Mary Howlings, Henry Coleman, Gerry Carlton and all our sick 

parishioners and friends.            
 

“…for if a thief could receive the grace of paradise, how could a Christian 

be refused forgiveness?”                                          Saint Maximus of Turin 
 

 

May is for Mary 
 

Every tree, every flower is a poem for thee, 

Every landscape is richer when thy shrines grace it; 

Dost thou watch the lamps that burn at thy grottoes? 

Dost thou hark to the chorus that swells through the ages? 

Dost thou hear the canticles that rise from thy children, 

Virgin of virgins and Mother of mothers, 

Royal priestess descended from Abraham and David? 

Chosen from all eternity queen rose of the world? 

Remember, O Mary, despite all thy mildness, 

Thou art terrible like an army in battle array; 

Arise from thy bridal chambers in heaven, 

Chase away the dark clouds that shut out the sun, 

The mists that hover over the rivers and brooks, 

Send a new spring full of shining flowers, 

Spring in the hearts of youths and maidens, 

Spring in the souls of men and women, 

Spring in the darkened minds of the rulers, 

That thy prophecy be not made in vain, 

                   That this generation, too, will call thee blessed.         Anon. 
 

 

 

Tea & Coffee available in the parish room after Mass. All Welcome 
 

May - Groups and Regular Events - All welcome 

Choir Practice Tuesdays at 7:30pm 

Matlock Friday Bible Study Group Fridays 11:00am - Matlock Parish Hall   

Rotas 6th Sunday - 14th May  7th Sunday - 21st May 

Sunday Wardens - Close Volunteers Volunteers 

Welcome - Sunday Kate H TBC 

Readers - Sunday 9am Jill & Anthony Roland 

Sunday Morning Coffee Helen & Liz Vicky & Volunteer 

Wednesday - Reader  Patrick TBA 

Bidding Prayers Anne Shimwell Mike Ward 

Flowers Kathy Mc Kathy C 
 

Hassop/Bakewell - Thank You so much for supporting Your Parish  

    Loose: £123.00      Env: £70.00      S/0: £382.84      Total: £575.84 

mailto:Anthony.HowlingsPSR@dioceseofnottingham.uk
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Safeguarding Representative 
Position Pending 

 

Our parish community is 

called to build the Kingdom of 

God. We gather for  

WORSHIP to strengthen our 

Christian unity; also included 

are our various ministries 

where you can SERVE those 

most in need with love and 

dignity, and opportunities 

to GROW your faith in the 

truth of life that Jesus 

provides us. We appreciate 

and are open to your 

willingness to GIVE of your 

time; treasure and talent. We  

want you to know, 

furthermore, that it is here 

that you have a place 

to BELONG: there is always a 

pew for you! This beautiful 

building belongs to you. 

Cherish your time here, as 

God the Father cherishes you. 

 
 

Make a donation to Matlock  
 

 
 

Subscribe to the Joint Newsletter 
 

  
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Thank you for such a beautiful Mass 
and Coronation Celebration 

 

 

Matlock - News for the Pews 
 

SAFEGUARDING SUNDAY - This Sunday is Safeguarding Sunday. It 

is a reminder for us all to reflect on the importance of safeguarding and 

to take care to look out for each other. There are some changes to the way 

in which the Diocese want us to manage the process. All volunteers, 

whether having contact with children and vulnerable adults or not (i.e. 

DBS and non-DBS roles) will need to be formally recorded in the Parish 

Hub. This will require some paperwork, which will follow in due course. 

Some documents will be placed at the back of the church (notably the 

Parish Safeguarding Handbook) as a resource for anybody who would 

like to find out more about Safeguarding, such as available training. 
 

 

Sick and Housebound - We prayer for - Bob Hilton, Lily Chapman, 

Imelda Hanlon, Ann Holland, Anna Thompson, Peggy Flynn, Kath 

Dyson, Linda Houghton, Greta Carne and all our sick parishioners.         
 

First Holy Communion Classes 2023 - St Joseph Parish Hall  

Sessions: 17th May, 24th May and 7th June 

*Rehearsal Session: Saturday 3rd June 11:30am* 

First Holy Communion Day - Sunday 11th June 11:00am 
 

Sacrament of Confirmation - will be celebrated in St Joseph Church, 

Matlock on Friday 15th September at 7pm by Bishop Patrick. 
 

 

Praise for May's Queen 
 

Grace was poured out over thy lips 

When thou cam'st forth like the morning rising 

Like the rainbow smiling over the clouds. 

The daughters of Sion saw thee walking 

And called thee blessed, eternal woman 

Whose eyes are pools of mystery and mercy, 

Whose mouth only utters words of wisdom, 

Whose mother hands spread only blessing. 

Blessed is thy womb that bore God's Son, 

Who came leaping from the hills of heaven, 

Fleet like a young roe to kiss thy brow 

And call thee mother, and winter ceased on the earth; 

Forever the Spirit's bride and the Father's 

Beloved daughter unlike all others, 

God's turtledove, God's white swan, 

Woman clothed with the sun and the moon at thy feet, 

And a crown of twelve stars upon thy head 

                    Sparkling like gold and the hue of the crocus.        Anon. 
 
 

 

Coronation Cakes - Thank you to Team Bowen, especially Chris, who 

made our Coronation cakes last weekend as part of their ongoing fundraising 

in memory of their father Ben Bowen. Through walks, cake making and 

adventure they work hard to raise funding for the Alzheimer’s Society and 

their research. They are at 73% of their target and you can support them in 

your donations at: https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/Bens-10 
 

May - Groups and Regular Events - All welcome  

Matlock Friday Bible Study Group Fridays 11:00am - Matlock Parish Hall   

Rotas  13th / 14th May  20th / 21th May 

Welcome - Saturday Paula & David Denise & John 

Readers - Saturday  Jill & Tim L Eugene G & Chiara Mc 

Simple Saturday Supper  Jill & Tim L Sue & Michelle 

Welcome - Sunday Phyl & Linda Phyl & Linda 

Readers - Sunday 11am Phyl E & Bernard E Chris J & Fred K 

Church Cleaners Sheila & Linda Bernard & Shirley 
 

Matlock - Thank You so much for supporting Your Parish  

Loose: £255.62     Env: £179.00      S/0: £593.50      Total: £1,028.15 
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A Letter for Safeguarding Sunday from Bishop Patrick 
To be included in parish newsletters and / or put on the noticeboard on the weekend 13th / 14th May 2023 

Today is Safeguarding Sunday, an opportunity to reflect a little on our ongoing journey as a diocese to 
build a safer environment for every person.  You will recall that the Elliott review in 2020 recommended 
that the Catholic Church in England and Wales put in place a national Safeguarding body.  In July 2021 the 
Catholic Safeguarding Standards Agency was formed.  Its task is to ensure that all dioceses are regulated 
to meet the national standards in Safeguarding. 

As a diocese, we have worked well to develop clear structures and guidance for our Safeguarding 
practices so as to help ensure safe environments through the promotion of best practice.  This has 
included, regular training in Safeguarding for the clergy, diocesan staff and parish volunteers; ensuring 
that everyone is safely recruited; that victims and survivors are carefully listened to and supported, and 
that we are always transparent and accountable in the way that allegations and concerns are managed 
effectively.  I welcome this opportunity to thank our central Safeguarding team, Rachael Campion, Alan 
Booth and Jane Black, for all their good work.  I would also like to express my gratitude to the parish 
Safeguarding Representatives for their hard work and commitment.  Through them we are now 
embedding excellent Safeguarding practice across our parishes and chaplaincies to make our churches 
safe and welcoming.  The diocesan website has all our Safeguarding information and the support that is 
offered  to our parishes and chaplaincies. 

Finally, thank you for all that you each do to help ensure that our churches are safe and welcoming.  I say 
this because we cannot simply delegate this duty to parish Safeguarding Representatives or the Diocesan 
Safeguarding Team.  Keeping everyone safe is part and parcel of the DNA of every Christian; an essential 
characteristic of our identity as Christ’s followers, and so it must be reflected in the way we respect, 
protect, and treat each other with care.  Only if each one of us is engaged in this way of thinking and 
acting can we continue to embed a culture of safeguarding throughout our diocese. 

Your parish has someone who has generously volunteered** to help support the parish community in 
making your church a safe place to be, particularly for children, young people and vulnerable adults.  But 
building this safe culture in our parishes can’t just be left to them – it is the responsibility of all of us.  
Today, I urge everyone to give your parish rep your full support.  Please join with them in fostering a deeper 
and more evident culture of safeguarding, care and protection for everyone in your parish.  We can all play 
our part in ensuring that every single individual feels respected, safe, and loved, just as Our Lord asked of us: 
“as long as we love one another God will live in us and his love will be complete in us.” (John 4:12) 

With prayer and good wishes, 

 

Rt Rev Patrick McKinney 
Bishop of Nottingham 

**Footnote to priests / deacons: If no parish rep is currently in place please use the opportunity to raise 
this with the parish and to ask if anyone would be interested in finding out more about this role.  As you 
know, Rachael and the central Safeguarding team offer excellent training. 


